
 

 

 

 

  

                                April - June 2023 

Dear praying friends, 

Thank you for your prayers and support.  God is good, all the time!  He has been 

so good to us as a family.  Abigail, our oldest, became a teenager in May.  The boys 

are also doing well.  In June, the children began their new school year. It has been a 

very hot spring and summer here, but the Lord is continuing to bless us.   

The First Baptist Church of Karasa is doing well.  Each year, we have a special service on Good 

Friday. This service is usually very well attended.  This year was not an exception.  We were thankful 

to be able to preach to some who were visiting and to some whom we had not 

seen for a long time.  The Easter service was also well attended, and we had a 

great service.  At the Krupa Baptist Church in Nayanamma Palem, we also had 

a wonderful Easter Service.   

June has been a busy month for us.  We were invited to the “laying in the hammock” party for one 

of the new babies in the church.  This family always invites us to preach at their activities.  It was 

good to spend time with this family and the relatives that came for that activity.  We were also invited 

to preach the one-year memorial for the deceased father of another one of our members.  Several 

Hindus came to that activity.  They patiently listened to the message.  We pray that the Holy Spirit 

will work in their hearts and draw them to Christ.  

In early June, we took a trip to the city of Rajahmundry.  There, 

we were blessed to have several gospel meetings.  One morning, 

we had a pastors’ meeting for several pastors in that area. They 

were very happy that we came.  It was a great blessing for us to go 

there and teach them.   

At the end of June, we had a two-day training meeting at the First Baptist Church 

of Karasa for the pastors in the surrounding areas.  Dr. K. M. Rao and I taught the 

men.  I taught about the kingdom of God and the doctrines of divine revelation 

and divine inspiration. The men were thankful for the teaching that they received.  

Some church members were also able to attend the meetings.  Please pray that these pastors will be 

strong in the faith and that God will help them to reach people for Christ. 

Thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support,  

The Canavans 


